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Moving Milwaukee Forward Health Order to Expire June 1 

 

MILWAUKEE – In light of the Center for Disease Control’s announcement on Thursday, May 13 that 

vaccinated individuals can safely resume activities without a mask, the Milwaukee Health Department has 

made the decision to let the Moving Milwaukee Forward Health Order expire on June 1. The order’s 

expiration will also end the requirements of  the existing Milwaukee mask ordinance.   

 

“Our goal when making decisions throughout this entire pandemic has always been to do the most good 

for the most people and protect our vulnerable population,” said Commissioner Kirsten Johnson. “We’ve 

listened to the infectious disease experts and epidemiologists, followed the science, and closely aligned 

with the CDC’s recommendations and guidance, and that is what we will continue to do going forward.” 

 

The Moving Milwaukee Forward health order, which was issued on May 14, 2020, was previously set to 

expire on June 15. This date was moved up to June 1. At that time, all capacity restrictions will be lifted 

along with the mask ordinance. 

 

This chosen date will give businesses two weeks to determine any safety policies they would like to 

implement. The Milwaukee Health Department will continue to be a resource for businesses as they 

determine the best policies for their staff and guests. 

 

“We need to remember COVID-19 is still present here, and there are quite a number of people who are 

not vaccinated,” said Mayor Tom Barrett. “Our business owners know their customer base well, and we 

support any business that chooses to continue to enforce safety policies. If a business says its patrons 

should wear a mask, we all need to respect that.” 

 

The public health guidance to forgo masks is for fully vaccinated individuals only. Fully vaccinated, by 

the CDC’s guidelines, refers to individuals who are two weeks past their second dose for Pfizer or 

Moderna, or two weeks past their single dose for Johnson & Johnson. If individuals are not fully 

vaccinated, they should continue to wear masks in any public indoor settings. The CDC’s guidance does 

not include schools, healthcare settings, correctional facilities, and homeless shelters, so fully vaccinated 

individuals should continue to wear a mask in these environments. 

 

This loosening of restrictions puts an added emphasis on vaccinations. Milwaukee has more than enough 

supply of vaccine for everyone who wants that protection. Vaccination clinics don’t require an 

appointment, and mobile vaccination clinics are hosted throughout the city every day. More information 

on the vaccine and upcoming clinics can be found at Milwaukee.gov/COVIDvax or HealthyMKE.com. 
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